
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Act Sub-Committee
held on Friday, 30th April, 2021 as a Virtual Meeting via Microsoft Teams

PRESENT

Councillors K Flavell, M Goldsmith and A Harewood

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE

Nashwan Fazlani- Legal Officer
Helen Davies- Democratic Services
Kim Evans- Licensing Officer

Observing:
Stephen Medley- Daley- Legal Officer
Josie Lloyd- Democratic Services

ALSO PRESENT

Walter MacGowan- Applicant
Pauline Hubbard- Local Resident, Objector
Rachel White- Local Resident, Objector

19 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 

RESOLVED- That Councillor Mark Goldsmith be appointed as Chairman.

20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest.

21 APPLICATION FOR A FULL VARIATION OF THE PREMISES LICENCE 
AT THE BAR, 58 SANDBACH ROAD SOUTH, ALSAGER, ST7 2LP. 

The Sub-Committee considered a report regarding an application by Walter 
MacGowan for a full variation of the Premises Licence under the Licensing Act 
2003 in respect of The Bar, 58 Sandbach Road South, Alsager, ST7 
2LP.together with objections and support.
The following attending the hearing and made representations with respect to the 
application:

 the Applicant; and
 2 Local Resident Objectors

After a full hearing of the application and in accordance with the rules of
procedure, the Chairman of the Sub-Committee reported that after taking account
of:



 The Secretary of State’s Guidance under section 182 of the Licensing Act 
2003;

 Cheshire East Borough Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy;
 the four licensing objectives (namely the prevention of crime and disorder, 

public safety, the prevention of public nuisance, and the protection of 
children from harm) and the steps appropriate to promote them; and

 All the evidence, including the oral representations made at the meeting 
and the written representations of interested parties.

The following course of action had been agreed:

RESOLVED:

That the application for a full variation of the Premises Licence be GRANTED as 
outlined in the application.

The meeting commenced at 2.00 pm and concluded at 2.47 pm

Councillor Mark Goldsmith (Chairman)


